
03-06-2019 Town Council Meeting  
Responses to Council Questions 

 
ITEM #6: University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Semi-Annual Campus 
Development Report 
 
 
Council Question: Will any bike racks be added or removed in the Pit Area? 

UNC Staff Response: Bike rack capacity has increased significantly in the Pit area through the 

recent improvement project.  

 

Council Question: What areas are next for the Campus Wide Sidewalks Improvements? 

UNC Staff Response: While UNC is considering additional sidewalk improvements, it does not 

currently have any projects moving into construction in the next few months.  

 

Council Question: In thinking about the visibility of practices and footballs possibly being 
thrown or kicked off the field unintentionally, will the outdoor football practice fields be walled 
off from other parts of campus, or will the barrier be a chain-linked fence? 

UNC Staff Response: The new outdoor practice fields will be visually screened from the road, 

using plantings and chain link fence with fabric windscreen.  

 

Council Question: What will be done in the area after the Odum Village Buildings are 
demolished? 

UNC Staff Response: This area is planned for redevelopment as shown in UNC’s new Draft 

Campus Master Plan.  

 

Council Question: What kind of spaces inside would be provided in the proposed Medical 
Education Building (e.g., classrooms, lab space, office, other types of spaces)? 

UNC Staff Response: The Medical Education Building will have a variety of learning spaces from 

traditional classroom and seminar spaces to simulation labs, student study and lounge spaces, 

and offices.  

 

Council Question: How many solar panels will be stationed on Horace Williams Airport 
property, and how much acreage will it cover? 

UNC Staff Response: The final numbers are still being determined. Current projections are for 

1,350 panels across 2.5 acres.  


